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Congressmen Boustany and Stupak introduced HR 4844 

last Monday, March 15th.  The Bill's purpose is to ensure 

that amounts credited to the Harbor Maintenance Trust 

Fund are used for harbor maintenance.   
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We allocated $311 million in construction funds for 19 

port projects.  Of that amount, $264 million has been 

obligated and $65 million expended.  It is important to 

note, we award a contract, the funds are obligated and 

jobs are created.  We pay them after the fact. We also 

allocated $676 million for operation and maintenance 

work at 159 port projects, obligated $612 million of that 

and expended $290 million. 
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The President has called for a program to develop 

practical, nationally consistent, cost-effective 

approaches to reduce vulnerability from climate change 
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– including the effects of sea level change on the ports.  

The Corps remains actively engaged through the 

Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change.  It 

conducts research on impacts from climate change 

variability on the Nation’s water resources and cold 

regions, and modification of water resources design 

criteria.   

 

One of our most recent contributions toward design that 

adapts to climate change is the report entitled, “Water 

Resource Policies and Authorities Incorporating Sea-

Level Change Considerations in Civil Works Programs,” 

which came out last July.  It provides essential guidance 

for anticipating sea level change as we plan water 

resources of the future.   

 

In support of the Administration’s initiatives to better 

understand climate change, I serve on the Climate 

Change Adaptation Task Force led by the Council on 

Environmental Quality.  My staff and the Corps are 

active participants in its various working groups. 
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In the area of sustainability, I have undertaken initiatives 

to reduce the Corps civil works carbon footprint.  I was 

recently appointed the Senior Sustainability Officer for 

Army Civil Works.  We have set a target of 23% 

reduction in greenhouse gas emissions from Civil 

Works vehicles and facilities by 2020 - an ambitious 

goal.  Toward this end, the Corps is conducting an 

extensive review of current emission sources and 

alternatives to fossil fuels in our operations. 
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